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T H E  S T R U C T U R A L  C O M M I T T E E

P R E S E N T S  O N  O C T O B E R  2 N D :

Spouses and guest  welcome RSVP by Monday,  September 29
T O  S T E V E  K A T H O L  402 .493 .4800  S K A T H O L @ S C H E M M E R . C O M   I N  O M A H A
O R  B R A D  L E V I C H  402 .466 .3911  B A L E V I C H @ T E R R A C O N . C O M  I N  L I N C O L N

L O C AT I O N : A N T H O N Y ’ S  R E S T A U R A N T

72 N D  A N D  F S T R E E T

T I M E S : 5 :30 -6 :30 . . . . . . . . .S O C I A L  H O U R

6 :30 -7 :30 . . . . . . . . .D I N N E R

7 :30  -  ? . . . . . . . . . . . .ME E T I N G  A N D  PR O G R A M

ME N U : PE T I T E  CL U B  S I R L O I N , O R A N G E  ROUGHY ,  LA S A G N A , C H I C K E N

B R E A S T  P A R M A G I N A N A

P R I C E : $20 .00 / P E R S O N
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“Leadership Within and Beyond the Industry”
The role structural engineers must play outside the design process to control their

own destiny and insure the future of the profession.

International trends affecting the practice of structural engineering in the U.S. are reviewed
and the steps needed to deal with them are outlined. They require more than mere debate
among ourselves, within the confines of the structural engineering community. What is
needed is more involvement by structural engineers both as industry and as community
(public) leaders - and an increase in the visibility and stature of structural engineers. Ways
to accomplish this are presented.

H i g h l i g h t s  o f  T h i s  I s s u e :

A n n u a l  S t r u c t u r a l  C o n f e r e n c e

H a z a r d o u s  D a m s  i n  N e b r a s k a

Y o u n g e r  M e m b e r s ’  B a r b e c u e

T h e  W h o ’ s  W h o  o f  T h e  N E - A S C E  s e c t i o n .

C h a n g e s  i n  T h i s  Y e a r ’ s  N e w s l e t t e r

Featured Speaker:  Richard G. Weingardt, P.E.
· CEO and chairman of Richard Weingardt Consultants, Denver, CO
· 43 years of engineering experience
· M.S. Structural Engineering, 1964, University of Colorado, Boulder
· B.S. Civil-Structural Engineering, 1960, University of Colorado, Boulder
· Licensed in 26 states
· Many award winning projects - check out web site: www.weingardt.com
· Has received several engineering awards
· Author of a number of books as well as monthly contributor to Struc-

tural Engineering Magazine
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“More Than You Want to Know . . . and the Magic Box”
From the President - Mark Stark, P.E.

I never took a creative writing course that I really enjoyed, but I did learn a few
things including that you’ve got to make the title interesting if nothing else.  I just
wanted to share a few thoughts with you in this, my first “President’s Comments.”
I’ve been thinking about what I could put in this article and a number of thoughts
are going through my head as I write this.  First, I think that Fall is the best time of
the year in eastern Nebraska.  The humidity is gone and the trees are great.  I
always am amazed at the fact that at one time there were no trees in Nebraska.
Hard to believe when you look around today.

Next I want to talk about the upcoming year and the exciting things that I hope we
can accomplish.  I will have a few general themes for my articles this year that
reflect the goals of my tenure as president.  For those of you who were not able to
attend the annual meeting last May, the two goals for the year are to increase
attendance at monthly meetings and secondly, to complete the Report Card on
Nebraska’s infrastructure.  Both goals are quite substantial when you sit back and

think about them-but with your help they are both attainable.

Did you know that we have 490 members in the Nebraska Section and that of the 490, only 70 of those folks live west
of York?  Out of the 420 members that live east of York, we typically have 30 to 40 members that regularly attend
meetings.  I’d like to see that number increase for a couple of reasons; the most important being that one of the best
things about organizations such as ASCE is that members have the opportunity to interact and network with one
another.  What better way to learn about your particular field than by talking to your peers and more experienced
engineers?

Meetings are usually the third Thursday of the month and occupy the evening by the time we finish dinner and enjoy
the featured speaker.  I realize that we all have busy lives with too much to do and too many places to be, but after all
it is only one evening a month.  Another aspect of this that may or may not have occurred to you is that the average
membership cost is just over $300 per year.  That is a lot of money for a magazine subscription and an organizational
membership on your resume.

During the 2003 Nebraska Legislative session, I served as the ASCE representative to the Professional Engineers
Coalition and learned a tremendous amount about the legislative process and the importance of becoming involved
in the process.  As you are all aware, the state is in serious economic trouble and legislators are looking anywhere
they can to save a buck or two.  Legislators, just like anyone else, tend to take our water and wastewater systems,
highways, dams, and other infrastructure for granted since it has always been there and has always performed.  As
I listened to testimony this last session, it became apparent to me that the report card could help rate our infrastructure
here in Nebraska.  This can work for all of us in one of two ways.  If a particular topic is graded poorly, we can remind
the legislators that more money needs to be spent to bring the topic up to standard.  If the topic should be graded well,
we can always explain that funding should remain so that the level of service does not deteriorate.  Either way this is
a win-win situation.  The areas that I’m proposing we study are:

1. Roads
2. Bridges
3. Aviation
4. Drinking Water
5. Wastewater
6. Dams
7. Solid Waste
8. Hazardous Waste
9. Energy (including Nebraska’s portion of the Power Grid)

ASCE National estimates the report card takes about six months to complete using data that is public information.  The
committee will develop a grading system using criteria suggested by ASCE National.  I’m looking for people who would
be interested in developing the report card.  So far Diane Hofer, John Cambridge, Carter Hubbard, and Marie
Maly that have expressed an interest in helping and I hope that you’ll consider helping too.  Please e-mail me at
mstark@OAConsulting.com if you are interested.

Next month we’ll learn about the magic box so stay tuned!

2003-2004 NE-ASCE
Officers

President  / Management
Committee Chair

Mark Stark, P.E.
Olsson Associates

(V) 402.474.5913, (F) 402.474.5160
mstark@oaconsulting.com

President-Elect / Program &
Annual  Meeting Committee
Chair

Loras Klostermann, P.E.
Thompson Dreessen & Dorner

(V) 402.330.8860, (F) 402.330.5866
lklostermann@td2co.com

Vice President
Steve Kathol, P.E.

The Schemmer Associates
(V) 402.493.4800, (F) 402.493.7951

skathol@schemmer.com

Past President
Brad Levich,P.E.

Terracon
(V) 402.466.3911, (F) 402.466.0811

balevich@terracon.com

Secretary
Tom Marnik, P.E.

Lamp Rynearson & Associates
(V) 402.496.2498, (F) 402.496.2730

tom-m@lra-inc.com

Treasurer
John Hill, P.E.

Lamp Rynearson & Associates
(V) 402.496.2498, (F) 402.496.2730

john-h@lra-inc.com

Director / Geotechnical Technical
Chair

Ed Prost, P.E.
Terracon

(V) 402.330.2202, (F) 402.330.7606
edprost@terracon.com

Director
Reed Schwartzkopf, P.E.

ESP
(V) 402.421.2500, (F) 402.421.7096

reed@espeng.com

Webmaster
Rick Kaufmann, P.E.

Terracon
(V) 402.330.2202, (F) 402.330.7606

webmaster@neasce.org

Newsletter Editor
Peggy Meyers, E.I.

Lamp Rynearson and Assocites
(V) 402.496.2498, (F) 402.496.2730

peggy-m@lra-inc.com

Mark Stark, P.E.
NE-ASCE President
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A glance at an aerial photo of nearly any portion of
eastern Nebraska will likely reveal at least a handful
of ponds or lakes, often varying widely in size and
shape.  Even in the semi-arid western portions of the
state, an occasional lake or farm pond can be found.
Most of these lakes or ponds are formed by dams.
There are more than 2,000 permitted dams in the state.
This does not include impoundments that are less than
25 ft in height or have a temporary storage capacity
less than 50 acre-ft.  In all, there is an average of ap-
proximately one permitted dam for every 835 people
in our state.  Given this ratio of human bodies to wa-
ter bodies and the benefits of waterfront property, it
is no small wonder that many of these dams are in
close proximity to houses, businesses, roads, and other
infrastructure.  This is often evident in and around the
cities of Nebraska.  Lakes and ponds near urban areas
often become surrounded by residential, commercial,
and industrial developments.  With flood flows con-
trolled below the dam, downstream development also
begins to further encroach on the riparian zone, re-
ducing the capacity of the stream to convey flood flows
downstream from the dam.

Dams in Nebraska are classified as “High”, “Signifi-
cant”, or “Low” hazard dams based on the type and
extent of damages that could occur should the dam
fail.  “High” hazard dam failures would be expected to
result in loss of life, “Significant” hazard dam failures
would result in damage to important resources, and
“Low” hazard dam failure would result in only limited
damage to minor resources.  Therefore, the higher the
hazard classification of a dam, the more stringent the
design and construction safety standards are.  The per-
mitted dams are built to the appropriate hazard clas-
sification at the time of dam construction.  Approxi-
mately 85% of dams in Nebraska are designed to “Low”
hazard standards.  Approximately 10% of dams are
designed to “Significant” hazard standards.   Just un-
der 5% of dams in Nebraska are designed to “High”
hazard standards.

Development does occur downstream from “Low” or
“Significant” hazard dams in Nebraska.  Often, down-
stream landowners are unaware of the hazard classifi-

cation of the upstream dam and the risks associated
with development downstream from the dam.  How-
ever, there is another impact of downstream develop-
ment, of which, the downstream landowners are of-
ten unaware.  Downstream development can change
the hazard classification of a dam.

In Nebraska, the dam owner is responsible for the op-
eration and maintenance of the dam.  The Nebraska
Department of Natural Resources (NDNR) is respon-
sible for inspecting the high hazard dams in Nebraska,
assessing the appropriate hazard classification for the
structure, and notifying the owner of the dam of any
deficiencies or defects.  If deficiencies or defects are
found, NDNR orders the owner of the dam to take
“necessary action” to correct those deficiencies and
defects so that the dam is operated and maintained in
a safe condition.  When a dam hazard classification is
upgraded due to downstream development, the “nec-
essary action” can include a complete redesign and
rebuild of the dam or decommissioning and removal
of the entire dam.  The costs of these actions often far
exceed the original construction cost of the dam, cre-
ating a tremendous financial burden for the owner of
the dam.   With Natural Resource Districts and pri-
vate landowners in possession of nearly 95% of all
dams in Nebraska, the potential economic burden for
all Nebraskans is enormous.

The Lower Platte South Natural Resources District
(LPSNRD), in coordination with other local and state
agencies, is currently taking steps to address this grow-
ing problem.  Currently, the LPSNRD has drafted a
resolution recommending that the Nebraska Legisla-
ture form a committee, headed by NDNR, to look at
potential solutions to the problem.  The resolution will
be put forth to the Nebraska Association of Resources
Districts this fall for their review.  If accepted, the
resolution will be advanced to the Nebraska Legisla-
ture.

Information presented in this article was based on the draft
resolution from the LPSNRD entitled “Development Below
Existing Dams” and 2000 U.S. Census Bureau statistics.

Hazardous Dams in Nebraska
-Carter Hubbard
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Terracon
4921 North 57th Street
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(F) (402) 496-2730
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Treasurer
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WHO’S WHO IN THE ASCE NEBRASKA SECTION 2002-2002

Director
Reed Schwartkopf
ESP
601 Old Cheney Road
Lincoln, NE  68512
Office (V) (402) 421-2500
(F) (402) 421-7096
reed@espeng.com

Webmaster
Rick Kaufmann
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Lincoln Student Chapter
Liaison
Steve Nickel
Nickel Engineering
7941 Portsche Lane
Lincoln, NE  68516
Office (V) (402) 423-0559
(F) (402) 423-0559
nickel@inebraska.com
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Fund Raising Committee
Ben Higgins
City of Lincoln
901 North 6th Street
Lincoln, Nebraska 68508
Office (V) (402) 441-7589

Bhiggins@ci.lincoln.ne.as



Changes for This Year’s
Newsletter.

 - A Note from the editor.

This  year, to increase involvement among members
and sponsoring companies I would like to add a
project spotlight  and an editorial  section.

The Spotlight would feature a project you or your com-
pany is particularly proud of.  Up to one page filled
with project challenges, solutions, general facts, and
photos.  The hope in this is to spread general aware-
ness among fellow engineers as to what’s happening
around the state of Nebraska.

The editorial section will be for all ASCE members to
write and express various opinions on topics that re-
late to civil engineering Including new legislation or
professional standards.

Submittals for both the project spotlight, and the edi-
torial section can be e-mailed to peggy-m@lra-
inc.com Submittals will be published as space per-
mits in the newsletter.  Companies that have placed
ads in the ASCE newsletter will receive precedence
on the “project spotlight.”
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Last Year ASCE sent a local Future City Team to
the Nationals.  We’d all like to see a repeat of
this.  The youth participating this year  need your
engineering expertise and experience.

Kirby Woods, the Future City Coordinator, would
like to invite you to participate in this exciting
program and help teach  today’s youth  what we
can do with engineering.  Volunteers are needed
to be Mentors and Judges.  This is an all around
fun event.  If you are interested please contact
regional coordinator Kirby Woods, P.E., at
402.533.6550 or kdwoods@oppd.com

Sunday, September 28, 2 pm

Come one, come all!  Bring your colleagues,
your significant others, your classmates! You
don’t even have to be a “Younger Member,”
just hungry. Details to follow... check the
website: neasce.org and click on the
Younger Members link on the left. Ques-
tions?  Contact Lindsay or Marie
402-493-4800 or ymg@neasce.org

NE ASCE Younger
Members are
having a BBQ!

Heading to the Husker game?
Need a place to park?

Park in the ASCE Student Chapter lot!
Half your parking fee ($10/car) goes
directly to the Student Chapter!

DIRECTIONS:
From Holdrege and 17th St head SW.
Around the curve it will be the first left.
Watch for signs!

ASCE is seeking nominations of dynamic, young
engineers as 2004 New Faces of Civil Engineer-
ing, a recognition program sponsored in coop-
eration with National Engineers Week.

The New Faces of Engineering program pro-
motes the accomplishments of young engineers
by highlighting their engineering contributions and
the resulting impact on society.

See www.asce.org for more details.  Entries are
due Oct. 15th.

Do You Know a New Face in
Civil Engineering?

Two Time Future City
National Champions ?
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Calendar of Events
September:
28 - Younger Members Bar - B - Que with
student chapter, Mahoney State Park 2:00 P.M.

October:

2 - September Meeting, Anthony’s Restau-
rant 72nd & F Street

3 - Structural  Conference, Peter Kiewit Con-
ference Center

31 - FAC, Time and Place TBA

November:

12-15 - National Civil Engineering Conference
& Exposition, Nashville, TN

22 - Explore Competition (Younger Members)
Times and Place TBA

Notice to the Underwriters of “The
Nebraska Civil Engineer”

Thank You to all those who have contributed to
NE-ASCE by underwriting.

Notices to renew ads have been sent out. The
proceeds from your contribution will be used to
offset the costs of printing and distributing the
newsletter, as well as to help fund local ASCE
programs that include student scholarships, ASCE
legislative efforts, outreach events to elementary
and high school students including the Future
City and Balsa Wood Truss competitions, con-
tinuing education seminars and monthly programs
for engineers, and other efforts to enhance the
status of engineers on a local, state, and national
level.

For those who have not renewed their sup-
port this year, please do so soon!  The dead-
line for next months newsletter is October,
10th. ASCE greatly appreciates your support.

Contact Ben Higgins with any questions at
402.441.7589 or bhiggins@ci.lincoln.ne.us

Boys and Girls Town needs your help.
There are  many students that  need the
one on one attention that can only be given
by a  mentor.  Having been a mentor my-
self over the past year, I can say the experi-
ence is a rewarding one.

Mentoring at Boys and Girls town is on a
one on one basis.  Mentors are paired with
the same student each week to work on
Math skills ranging from Basic math to Al-
gebra.

A Mentoring session is just under one hour
a week, time slots range from 8 AM to 3
PM.  For more information contact Chris
Hyvonen at 402.498.3041

“One mentor, one person, can
change a life forever – and I urge
you to be that one person.”

- PRESIDENT GEORGE W. BUSH

Mentor a Child

Get Involved with the Explore
Competition

We’re looking for volunteers for the ASCE/BSA
Explore! Design-Build Competition.  This
year the project is BOATS Each team will be
given various supplies to build the best boat that
can hold a certain amount of weight.

We need volunteers for Team Mentors, Judges,
and Floaters. If you are interested, please con-
tact Lindsay Madsen 402-493-4800 or
lmadsen@schemmer.com

The Competition will be Saturday morning,
November 22, 2003 in Omaha.



E&A CONSULTING GROUP, INC.
ENGINEERS • PLANNERS • SURVEYORS

Omaha, Nebraska Lincoln, Nebraska
402-895-4700                    402-420-7217

http://www.eacg.com

REGA ENGINEERING GROUP INC.
5000 CENTRAL PARK DRIVE
SUITE 204
LINCOLN, NEBRASKA 68504
PHONE 402.466.5000
FAX 402.466.5056

Civ i l  Des ign • Traff i c  Eng ineer ing  •
S u r v e y i n g

EA Engineering, Science,
and Technology, Inc.

121 South 13th Street, Suite 204
Lincoln, NE 68508
Telephone:  402-476-3776
Fax:     402-476-7825
www.eaest.com

12120 Shamrock Plaza

Suite 300

Omaha, NE 68154

Phone (402) 334-8181

Fax (402) 334-1984

u Environmental and Pollution Control

u Hazardous / Solid Waste Management

u Design and Construction Management

u Asbestos / Industrial Hygiene Services

u Indoor Air Quality Consulting

u Civil Engineering

u Urban Planning

u Transportation

10836 Old Mill Road
Omaha, Nebraska 68154

Telephone (402) 330 - 8860

THOMPSON, DREESSEN & DORNER, INC.
Consulting Engineers & Land Surveyors

 LYMAN-RICHEY

 CORPORATION

           
Ready Mixed Concrete Co.
Gerhold Concrete Company, Inc.
Lyman Richey Sand & Gravel Company
Central Sand and Gravel Company
United Products Company

Count on Concrete

Quality Materials to Build
America’s Future

General Offices:
4315 Cuming Street
Omaha, NE 68131
Phone (402)558-2727
www.lymanrichey.com

Civil Design, Land Planning, Site Development, Surveying
2200Fletcher Avenue, Suite 102, Lincoln, Nebraska 68521

Phone (402) 438-4014           Fax (402) 438-4026



Thank you to the businesses that support this newsletter through their contributions.
For underwriting information, contact Ben Higgins, Fund-Raising Committee Chair, at (402) 441-7589 or

bhiggins@ci.lincoln.ne.us

The Nebraska Civil Engineer
C/O Dan Mahrt
Terracon
2211 South 156th Circle
Omaha, Nebraska 68130
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Many of our former contributors have not yet renewed their support for ASCE.
Please send contact Ben Higgins to continue your support.  Ads received on or

before October 10th will be included in the October News Letter.

LL    UU    MM    BB    EE    RR    MM    EE    NN    ’’    SS
                E  R  O  S  I  O N   C  O  N  T  R  O  L
                    &  G  E  O  S  Y  N  T  H  E  T  I  C  S

 (402) 894-2222  FAX (402) 894-2262
jfunk@lumbermens-omaha.com

spudenz@lumbermens-omaha.com

nebraska’s locally owned
erosion control and geosynthetics supplier

ENGINEERS    ARCHITECTS    SURVEYORS

“Turning Visions ... Into Reality”
5022 S. 114th St., Suite 200, Omaha, NE  68137

(402) 346-7559   (800) 332-1005
www.hgmonline.com

Transportation Engineering Services
Highway, Traffic, Environmental Planning and Track Design

Highway and Rail Bridge Design
Field Surveys

and Construction Management
rpherweg@transystems.com
Phone #:(402) 895-5400
Fax #: (402) 895-3500

16934 Frances St., Ste. 100
Omaha, NE  68130

www.transystems.com




